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Thornlea on TWITTER!   
 

Thornlea now has its  
'official' YRDSB Twitter  

account @ThornleaSSYRDSB  
  

Please follow us for up to date info  
on school events, announcements  

and updates! 
 

  Follow me 
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MESSAGE FROM THE VICE-PRINCIPAL 
  
 
Dear Families and Community Members, 
 
Welcome to semester two!  Seems like it was just yesterday when the new school year started.  
Exciting things are still taking place at Thornlea as we say goodbye to winter and look forward 
to spring and milder temperatures.  Earlier this month, your child received his/her report card 
and we hope that you had an opportunity to look it over and review any next steps.  This week, 
students in each grade attended course selection assemblies to learn about what considera-
tions and decisions need to be made when selecting their courses for next year.  Be sure to 
speak with your child about his/her options, interests and pathways so that they will be confi-
dent about the courses they wish to study next year. 
I would also like to acknowledge the great success many of our students experienced this past 
semester.  Close to 500 students made it to Honour Roll with an average of over 80%.  In addi-
tion, over 150 students made it to the Principals’ List with an average of over 90%.  Well done 
and congratulations to all of the recipients.  We are looking forward to another successful se-
mester. 
 
In Thornlea Sports News - The Junior Girls Volleyball season has just kicked off.  The girls 
have been working hard in the pre-season with 2 tournaments under their belts and have al-
ready posted 1 win this week.  The YRAA finals will be on March 9th and the team is expected 
to show well.  The 15's Rugby season is almost upon us.  The Fall Rugby 7's season ended 
well with all of Thornlea's 3 teams (Junior Boys, Senior Boys and Varsity Girls) showing very 
well in their final tournament.  After March break the teams will begin practicing in anticipation 
of their spring season which begins in late April.  Ms. Bendavid is looking for community help in 
coaching the 3 teams as interest is growing in this exciting sport.  Also this week, the ski team 
finished their final alpine races.  We are very proud of the progress of all our racers and we 
look forward to another excellent season next year.  The Ultimate season is quickly approach-
ing.  We will start our indoor training the week of March 1st.  All are welcome to come and 
learn about the sport.  Our official season will start in April.  Go Thunder!! 
 
The Ontario Secondary School Literacy Test (OSSLT) is taking place on Thursday, March 30 
for all grade 10 students.  The successful completion of this test is a graduation requirement 
for all students.  To support students to be successful at writing this test, whole school initia-
tives have been planned and the After School Literacy Preparation Course started this week.  
The day will be on a modified schedule to accommodate all those writing the test so please 
stay tuned to the next bulletin with more information about what they day will look like for all 
students.   
 
Finally, our next School Council meeting is taking place on February 21 at 7:15 p.m. in the 
school library.    We hope that you will be able to attend to learn about more exciting things 
happening at Thornlea.  Looking ahead, graduation pictures will begin at the end of February 
and Interim report cards will be issued in early March. 
I would like to wish all of our students and their families a happy Family Day long weekend. 
 
With warmest regards, 
Barb Caravella 
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THORNLEA’S ANNUAL  
AWARDS CEREMONY 

  

On Wednesday, March 22, 2017 
we will be recognizing students who achieved  

academic excellence during  
Semester 1 for the 16-17 school year. 

Students invited will be notified  
by March 10th. 

  

Parents are invited to attend our ceremony 
and witness the presentation of certificates 

in the CAFETERIA from 9:00am – 10am 
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GUIDANCE NEWS 
 
Welcome to the start of a new semester from the Guidance Department!  Our team has been busy with 
providing our students with timetable request changes for 2nd semester.  We saw over 300 students re-
questing changes, and we tried our best to support each student’s request. 
 
The Course Selection process for next year has begun!  We had our grade assemblies to provide 
information on this process.  The On-line course selection process deadline is Friday February 
24th.  After students have selected their courses, they must click SUBMIT, and then PRINT, then 
get it SIGNED by a parent/guardian.  Then they need to hand it in to their HOMEROOM teacher 
before March 1st; or if they have a spare period 1, to the Guidance Department.  Thank you. 
 
Our team has been busy with providing our students with their course request for next year.  
Please make sure your child has submitted a signed course selection form to their Homeroom 
Teacher or the Guidance Department.  A Course Selection Verification Sheet will be distributed 
after the March Break, at that time students can request a change on this sheet. 
 
A reminder that the Guidance Team, starting Feb. 6th, the department consists of: Mr. Paul Stephenson 
(Counselor/Student Success), Mr. Nizam Alkins, Head of Guidance (Counselor) and Ms. Gail Burdett 
(Guidance Secretary). 
 
Our team has been busy providing our students with information about the University and College Ap-
plication process, scholarship opportunities, community involvement hours and timetable requests for 
2nd semester. 
 
The Ontario University Application Centre (OUAC) deadline has now passed.  Currently 165 Thornlea 
students have applied.  We wish them all the best and will continue to answer their questions on the Uni-
versity selection process.  The next marks transmission for OUAC will be on April 27th.  
 
Guidance will continue to monitor and support the College application process.  Currently, 30 Thonrlea 
students have applied. No PinCodes are distributed for College Applications; students will create their 
own on-line at www.ontariocolleges.ca. 
Please note that the “equal consideration” deadline has passed (Feb. 1st), but students can still apply.  
The next marks transmission for OCAS will be on April 24th.  
 
 
Important Notice for all grade 12’s that have applied to OUAC for university! 
Your grades from semester one have been processed by OUAC and sent to the Universities to 
which you have applied.  Please log on to your online application in order to review your academic 
information.  This verification is especially important if OUAC does not have a valid email ad-
dress on file, or you are not able to receive emails from OUAC/your Universities because of a junk
-mail setting with you inbox.  If you see an error in your OUAC file, it is very important that you 
contact your Guidance Counsellor as soon as possible to have it corrected. 
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College and University Spring Open Houses are a popular way for prospective students to visit various 
Post-Secondary Institutions and evaluate them prior to applying and/or choosing.  It is never too early to 
begin the search.  The Guidance Department encourages all students, especially in grades 11 and 12 to 
attend the open house program of any potential future University/College.  Please visit the University/
College website to confirm Open House schedules during March Break.  Spaces can be limited. 
 
We also would like to remind students of the process for making guidance appointments.  If any student 
would like to make an appointment with their “Alpha” identified counselor, they should come to the 
Guidance Office before school starts (8:30 to 8:55), during their lunch, or after school (3:00 to 3:30). 
 
 
We would also like to remind students that there is a new process in place for Community Service Hours 
(CSH).  All students must complete 40 community hours to obtain their Ontario Secondary School Di-
ploma.  The Guidance department must approve your community service opportunity before you start 
your hours.  Please see your counselor for a CSH sheet and pre-approval.  Finally, a reminder to all 
grade 12 students; that they should hand in their community service hours as soon as possible be-
fore the next OUAC transmission. For more information on volunteer opportunities, please come 
down to the Guidance Office and pick up a Community Service Hours form and please take a look at our 
“Volunteer Bulletin Board” for current opportunities to fulfill this Ministry of Education requirement. 
 
 
For Scholarship information, please make an appointment to see Mr. Stephenson in the Guidance office. 
 
Some great websites to find out more information on scholarships are: 
 
http://www.studentawards.com/ 
 
www.electronicinfo.ca/scholarships 
 
www.yconic.com 
 
www.scholarshipscanada.com 
 
 
For more information on volunteer opportunities, please come down to the Guidance Office and pick up 
a Community Service Hours form and please take a look at our “Volunteer Bulletin Board” for current 
opportunities to fulfill this Ministry of Education requirement. 
 
 
Night School Course registration starts Jan. 10th – register through Career Cruising 
www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/ConEd/Pages/Night-School-Credit-Courses.aspx 
 
Night School E-Learning Course registration starts Jan. 10 - (Only if you have 3 or less courses on your 
Timetable) 
www.yrdsb.ca/schools/e-learning/programs/Pages/Winter-Catalog.aspx 
 
 
Mr. Nizam Alkins, Head of Guidance and Career Education 
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 Graduating students must book their appointment to 
have their GRAD photo taken. Personalized appoint-

ment cards are in the main office. Appointments cannot 
be booked with out this card. 
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Attention Students  
Graduating this year: 
 
 

 
Please make sure to complete the Graduation Gown/
Ceremony form and make sure to pay the $40.00 fee. 
You may pay online via Cash On Line or Cash or Cheque 
(Payable to: Thornlea Secondary School). 
 
Check with Ms. Burdett in the Guidance Office if you 
aren’t sure if you have already paid or completed the 
gown order form. 
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  FREE, full time program  
        (Mon. – Fri. 9:00 am to 2:35 pm and Sat. 9:00 am to 3:30 pm) 

 10 weeks of high level language and online training 
   (Office administration / customer service and Canadian 

workplace communication)  

 11 sessions of computer skills upgrading 
         (MS Office Suite) 

  Pre-employment preparation workshops, resumes  
          critique networking opportunities and job search support   

  Exposure to a Canadian office administration / customer 
 service work environment            

 
To be eligible you must: 

 Be a permanent resident, or have received a letter from 
Citizenship and Immigration Canada informing you that you have 
been selected to become a permanent resident of Canada 

 Have a minimum language level at Canadian  
Language Benchmark 6  

 Intake interview and language assessment will be arranged to 
determine eligibility 

 

 
Enhanced Language Training is delivered by COSTI Immigrant Services. 
Language and skills training enhances your chances of success. A variety of 
programs are now available to individuals and to employee groups at work. 

 

Are you an Internationally Trained Professional 

Looking to Start Your Career in Canada? 

Toll-Free: 1-877-761-1155  

If you call after 4:30 p.m., 
please dial direct: 

289-842-3151 

Enhanced Language Training (ELT) for 
Professionals in Office Administration and Customer Service 
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 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 
 February 20   Family Day (No School) 
 
 February 21   School Council Mtg. 7:15pm 
        
 February 23   WSI Period 1 
 
 Feb 27-Mar 3   GRAD Photo’s (Book online) 
 
 February 27   Yearbook/Team/Club Photo Day 
 
 March 1    WSI Period 2 
 
 March 8    Immunization Clinic at Thornlea 
      (More info to be sent home) 
 
 March 9    Interim Reports Go Home 
 
 March 13-17   MARCH BREAK 
 
 March 22    Awards Ceremony (By Invite) 
 
 March 30    OSSLT (More info to be sent home) 
 
 April 6    Parents’ Night 6:30-8:30 
      (More info to be sent home) 
 
 April 14    Good Friday ( No School) 
 
 April 17    Easter Monday (No School) 
 
 April 18-21    Student ONE ACT Play Festival 
 
 April 24    School Council Mtg 7:15pm Library 
 
 April 26    Mid-term reports Home 
 
 April 27    Wellness Day for Health 
 
 May 5    PA Day (No school for students) 
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Enjoy the Weekend! 


